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From the Head's Study  

Firstly, I would like to congratulate 

James Strong upon his 

appointment as Chairman of the 

Tiffinian Association, and I very 

much look forward to the School 

and the Association working 

closely together over the next few 

years. 

It was a great pleasure to see so many people at the TAL 

dinner, and especially to see so many faces from the 2008 

leavers, who I remember so fondly. It was lovely to be 

back at School for the dinner, and for us to be able to host 

it in the newly constructed dining hall, which so many 

Alumni generously donated to. 

It was also poignant that the dinner was held on the 

evening of our annual Remembrance Service when, 

following the disruption of the construction, we were 

once again able to be back in the Main Hall to lay wreaths 

upon the war memorials. Amazingly this year, on the 

100th anniversary of the Armistice, we have added to the 

First World War Memorial another three names of 

Tiffinians since known to have been killed, but not 

originally listed.  

Life at the School is as busy as ever. On the sports front 

we have seen some very good, competitive rugby over 

the course of this term. In particular the U13 side has 

really shone, winning all their matches except for 1 draw. 

It was a special pleasure, and most appropriate, that they 

also won the inaugural Cragg Cup, a new inter-school 

rugby competition played in memory of Matt Cragg 

(2011), a stalwart of Tiffin rugby who very tragically 

passed away in 2014. 

On the music front, the Choir had the privilege of 

representing the United Kingdom in Berlin, in a special 

series of services commemorating the end of World War 

I, receiving a write-up in The Times in the process. The 

/ƘƻƛǊΩǎ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀŘŀǇǘŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜƴ ǎƘown a few 

days later when they were singing with none other than 

pop icon Madonna! 

We are very pleased that in November we received 

planning permission for our sports hall extension, the 

construction of which we are hoping to begin at Easter. 

This represents another very significant building project 

and another very exciting development for the school.   

In other developments, the boys and staff have been 

getting used to their individual Chromebooks during the 

course of this term, in what is a significant change for the 

School, as we adopt one-to-one devices in Years 7-10. 

This has been a most welcome and significant step for 

both boys and staff, and has been accompanied by new 

and different approaches to teaching and learning. 

We are looking forward to the end of term, and especially 

to the Evening Carol Service, where I hope to see a good 

number of old Tiffinians at what is always an excellent 

occasion. I wish all Alumni and their families a very happy 

and restful Christmas. 

Mike Gascoigne, Headteacher 
 
Click https://goo.gl/KtNo2W to see the latest 
IŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΩ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ 
 

TAL Chairman's Letter  
It is a great honour to write to you 

for the first time as your 

/ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΦ Lƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘǎΣ LΩƳ 

an unusual choice for the job. 

Unlike most of those who have 

served as trustees and chairmen 

of the Tiffinian Association, I never 

played for one of the Old Tiffs 

ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ǘŜŀƳǎΦ ¢Ƙŀǘ ƳŜŀƴǎ L ŘƻƴΩǘ 

personally know as many of you as I would like. But it also 

puts me in a good position to grow our Association and 

increase the support we provide to Tiffin School. 

I want to pay tribute to our retiring Chairman, Tony 

Millard (1973). Tony has served the Tiffinian community 

for decades. At times in recent years he has single-

handedly kept the Dean Pavilion running. His most recent 

stint as Chairman was his fourth; in total he spent ten 

years in the role, an impressive feat given it used to rotate 

annually. As those of you who attended the Annual 

Dinner in November will know, the Trustees agreed to 

appoint Tony a Life Vice-President of the Association in 

recognition of his outstanding contribution.  

I should also mention the late Peter Smith (1956), another 

Life Vice-President and former Chairman, who sadly 

passed away in August at the age of 80. As befit a man of 

https://goo.gl/KtNo2W
https://www.facebook.com/tiffinfriends/
https://twitter.com/TiffinFriends


his physical stature, Peter was a towering presence at 

Association events. He was a committed participant in all 

things Tiffinian, a dedicated organiser ς known to 

ƎŜƴŜǊŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻŦ ǊǳƎōȅ ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎ ŀǎ ά/ƭƛǇōƻŀǊŘ tŜǘŜέ ς and a 

friend to everyone. He will be sorely missed. His funeral 

saw a record crowd at Randalls Park Crematorium: people 

standing all around the sides, people standing in the 

aisles, people hanging out of the door. More than twenty 

young men in their twenties ς the latest generation of Old 

Tiffs players ς took the day off work in order to attend. If 

the measure of a man rests in those he leaves behind, 

Peter measured up. 

As Peter would no doubt vocally demand, the life of the 

Association goes on. The Trustees have commissioned an 

ŀǊŎƘƛǘŜŎǘ ǘƻ ŘǊŀǿ ǳǇ ŀ ƴŜǿ ƳŀǎǘŜǊǇƭŀƴ ŦƻǊ DǊƛǎǘΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ 

hope to report back to you on what happens next in the 

new year. When the time comes, we will need volunteers 

to help apply for grants to make any major developments 

happen ς we are down to just nine trustees now, which 

ƛǎƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǘƻ ƘŀƴŘƭŜ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ-to-day while also 

ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅ 

funding and fill in some forms, please do get in touch.  

We had an excellent evening back at Tiffin School for the 

Annual Dinner on 9 November, despite the inclement 

ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ōŜǎǘ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ǘƻ ǎǘǊŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ /ƘŀƛǊƳŀn in 

Belfast. Simon Tupper (1979) gave a fascinating 

presentation of how the school site has evolved, and what 

the future holds. By my count there were just two 

Tiffinians present who left the school before the old 

dining hall went up, so it was especially impressive to see 

the marvellous new facility future generations will enjoy. 

On behalf of the School, and the wider community, my 

sincere thanks to all of you who donated to help make it 

a reality. Your contribution makes a significant difference 

at a time of squeezed school budgets.  

We are looking forward to the Tiffin School carol service 

in Kingston on 19 December. Do sign up if you can come. 

Those of you ǿƘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ !ƴƴǳŀƭ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ 

know that the standard of music at Tiffin remains 

ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎƛǾŜƭȅ ƘƛƎƘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛƴ ŀ 

ǿƘƛƭŜΣ ƪŜŜǇ ŀƴ ŜȅŜ ƻǳǘ ŦƻǊ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ƻŦ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ 

ǊŜǳƴƛƻƴ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ǇŀǊǘȅΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ just how 

much has changed in a short space of time, and to catch 

ǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ŎƭŀǎǎƳŀǘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ 

hoping to organize a London pub meet-up at some point 

in the new year, so watch this space for details on that.  

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ŦǊƻƳ ƳŜΦ L Ƙƻpe you enjoy this edition of 

Tiffnews, and I look forward to meeting as many of you as 

possible at Tiffinian events in future.  

 James Strong (2003) 

 

The Tiffin School Evening Carol Service  
(the traditional Festival of Nine Lessons and Carols) 
will take place at Kingston Parish Church KT1 1JP 

at 7pm on Wednesday 19 December 2017 
 

 
 
There is no charge to attend, but entry is strictly by 
ticket only. Tickets may be obtained by emailing the 
names of attendees to TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk 
Mulled wine and mince pies will be available after the 
service. 
 

 

 

Thames Hare & Hounds  
Alumni Cross Country Race, 2018  

 

 
  

 

The Thames Hare and Hounds Alumni race will take 
place on Wimbledon Common at 2.30pm on Saturday 
15 December 2018, staring at the Thames 
Headquarters ς in the south corner of the playing fields 
to the east of the Robin Hood roundabout on the A3.  
 
The course is a classic course of five miles with varied 
terrain and around 150 entrants from 20-30 schools 
will take part. OT Sean Renfer (2006) is co-ordinating 
the Tiffin entry for the third time.  
 
Do go along to cheer the Tiffin School Alumni Team, co-
ordinated by OT Sean Renfer (2006). 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk


2018 Tiffin School Alumni Dinner  

 
2008 Alumni at the Dinner 

 

This was the first Alumni Dinner to be held in the new 

Dining Hall since it was completed. 

Simon Tupper (1979), one of the architects of the new 

building and a Tiffin Alumnus, told how the school site 

had been an out-of-season storage area for circus 

equipment when it was purchased for the School.  

The incoming TAL Chairman, James Strong, thanked our 

outgoing Chairman, Tony Millard, for his tireless work for 

the Association over many years.  

Old Tiffinian Social Lu nch 

Our ninety-sixth lunch was held at our usual venue on 

Thursday, 11 October, the Ristorante Sorrento, 379 Ewell 

Road, Tolworth - meeting at 12.30, for lunch at 1pm, 

departure about 3pm.  

The fifteen present were: David Baron, Paul Bettison, 

Jackie Richards, David Chaffey, Dennis Clarke, John 

Dibley, David Evans, Jack Foster, Willy Harper, David 

Ingall, Greer Kirkwood, Stuart Lester, Tony Millard, 

Gordon Mylchreest and John Wright. 

 

Thanks to Willie Harper (1967) for the photo 

At recent lunches we have tried to start off with drinks on 

the front patio, but with the increased numbers and 

lower temperature (only just) we sat at our main long 

table straightaway.   

At an early stage we all stood in memory of our stalwart 

Old Tiffinian & Life Vice President, Peter Smith.  It was 

good to see those who had not attended for over a year, 

David Evans and Stuart Lester. An enjoyable time was 

held especially as the cost was reduced with assistance 

from the previous £1000 winner of the 100 Club who had 

Ŧƭƻǿƴ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƳ CƭƻǊƛŘŀ ŦƻǊ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭΦ Apologies were 

given from several stalwarts wishing us well on the day. 

Finally, the draws for the OTA 100 Club took place.  No 

ΨōƛƎ ƻƴŜΩ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƛƳŜΦ   

Future Thursday dates are: 
Spring: 4 April 2019 
Summer: 11 July 2019 

All are welcome and, if you wish to attend and bring 

guests, please let me know on 01483 850705 or email:  

greer.kirkwood@virginmedia.com 

100 Club Membership  

The 100 Club makes a major donation towards the 

!ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ ƛƴŎƻƳŜ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ōŜŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀ 

member.  The cost is £60 per annum or £5 per month by 

standing order.  The prizes are £50 each month, plus half-

yearly major prizes of £1,000.  The entrance form can be 

obtained via: http://goo.gl/5DU3YP and further 

information can be obtained from Greer Kirkwood at 28 

Railton Road, Guildford, Surrey GU2 9LX or 01483 850705 

or   greer.kirkwood@virginmedia.com 

Since the last report, draws have taken place as follows: 

                                Previous win 

June 2018 £50 Stuart Vidler    2015        

August 2018 £50 David Locke    

September 2018 £50 Mike Taylor  2014   

October 2018 £50 John Wright    2017 

The draws were held at the recent Old Tiffinian Social 

Lunch. It was pleasing to see David Locke win for the first 

time.  Living in Australia, he joined at the beginning of 

2016.  The other winners have more regularly been 

successful. Congratulations to them and thanking all 

members for their support.  We welcome two new 

members in Richard Painter and Desmond Bransgrove.  

Greer Kirkwood (1961) 

mailto:greer.kirkwood@virginmedia.com
http://goo.gl/5DU3YP
mailto:greer.kirkwood@virginmedia.com


Grists Memorial Playing Field  

Do you know that the Grists Playing Field was purchased 

in 1946 by parents and alumni as a memorial to Charles 

Grist, the first Headmaster of Tiffin Scbool, and to the 

Tiffinians who fell in World War II?  

 

 

The Tiffinian Magazine, Autumn Term 1945, Volume 

XXVIII, explains how the campaign to raise the funds to 

purchase Grists progressed: 

Ψ¢ƘŜ ¢ƛŦŦƛƴƛŀƴ ²ŀǊ aŜƳƻǊƛŀƭ 

Our Tribute 

So that a fitting tribute might be provided to perpetuate 

the names and memory of all the Old Boys who gave their 

lives in World War II, 1939-1945, a representative 

Committee of Tiffinians was formed. This Committee 

decided to combine the memorial to Charles Grist, M.A., 

the first Headmaster, with a memorial to those eighty-

three Old Boys who are definitely known to have fallen in 

the recent war. 

It was considered that the provision of a Sports Ground, 

for use by O.T.s and School alike, would be the wish of the 

majority of both living and departed Tiffinians.  

The Memorial Ground 

A most suitable ground of 25 acres, or four times the size 

of the Fairfield, has been contracted for. It is situated on 

the west side of the Hampton Court Way, about five 

ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎΩ ǿŀƭƪ ŦǊƻƳ IŀƳǇǘƻƴ /ƻǳǊǘ {ΦwΦ{ǘŀǘƛƻƴΦ 

Scheduled as an open space in the Esher U.D. Council; 

Area, it is easily accessible by bus, trolley-bus or car from 

Kingston and the surrounding district. 

The Appeal for Funds 

The purchase price of the Ground is £9,000. 

Towards this the Grist Memorial Fund was able to pay a 

deposit of £2,000, and the balance of £7,000 is to be 

raised by 31st December, 1946.  

An Appeal Committee was formed to formulate plans and 

schemes for raising this sum. The Headmaster, T. Dean 

M.A., M.Sc. was made President, C.J.Rhodes Chairman, 

T.H. Willis  Hon. Secretary, and A.H.Tuddenham Hon 

Treasurer, and Messers. Barclays Bank, Kingston, kindly 

became Bankers. 

The Committee, or sections of it, have met continuously 

each week (and daily in some weeks) throughout the 

summer and autumn months.  

Letters of appeal for donations to the Memorial Fund 

were sent by the O.T.A. to all its members and by the 

School to parents of all Old Tiffinians who have been at 

school since 1920, and to parents of present pupils. Many 

of the addresses of the second group of people have 

changed since the school records were made, and so the 

appeal did not reach its destination in every case. 

Outdoor and Indoor Efforts 

At Sports Day on 20th July, a Fete organised by the O.T.A. 

and School on a scale hƛǘƘŜǊǘƻ ǳƴŀǘǘŜƳǇǘŜŘ ŀǘ ¢ƛŦŦƛƴΩǎ, 

was held on the small field and on the lawns in front of the 

school; this added over £270 to the Fund. 

On 21st September an even greater effort was staged on 

the large School Field. Here stalls were arranged round 

the perimeter with an arena for amusing events in the 

centre. A flower show in the woodwork shop attracted 

much interest, and teas ς followed in the evening by 

dancing ς were provided for in a huge marquee on the 

Small Field. Two concerts were given in the School Hall 

during the evening, and exhibitions were set up in the 

{ŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ¢ƻƴȅ {ƻǊǊŜƭƭΩǎ ƻǊŀǘƻǊȅ 

ŀƴŘ ¢ǳōōȅ ²ƛƭƭƛǎΩ ŎŀƭƭƛƎǊŀǇƘȅ proved a great attraction to 

some tow thousand spectators, among whom were a 

large number of returned ex-service O.T.s. This function 

proved a fine social reunion and a splendid financial 

success, the net proceeds amounting to £846. 

The appeal Fund by this time had turned the £2,000 mark. 

Since then, two Whist Drives, two Dances, a Table Tennis 

ExhibƛǘƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǘǿƻ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎ ƻŦ ά.ƭƛǘƘŜ {ǇƛǊƛǘέ by the 

Ashley Players have all helped to swell the Funds. Further 

functions are taking place before the end of the year 

which merit the fullest support possible. 

 

 



Willing Service and Hard Work 

Many hours have been given and much hard work has 

been cheerfully undertaken in shaping and putting into 

effect all these efforts, yet much more remains to be done. 

Among those members of the Committee who have 

laboured consistently for the project, so far, are: 

T.H.Willis, B.Bowyer, R.W.Palmer, R.W.B.Forman, A. 

Cottrell Smith, C. Deighton, E.W. Hughes, E. Jennings, W.F. 

Harrison, R.G. Brocken, and A. H. Tuddenham. Many 

others whose names are too many to mention ς O.T.s, 

members of School Staff, parents of present and past 

Tiffinians and friends ς have given valuable help and 

assistance and are still eager to assist in achieving this 

biggest project undertaken since the foundation of the 

School. 

9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ IŜƭǇ bŜŜŘŜŘ 

As we go to press the price of half the Sports Ground 

(£4,500) has been raised by much fewer than half of the 

Tiffinian community ς past and present. Will not all those 

who, so far, have taken no action, now have their names 

added to the list of subscribers, by remitting their 

donations before 31st December, and so materially help to 

secure this piece of Tiffinian territory? 

Scrooge even took action on Christmas morning! 

IƻƴΦ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΩ 
 

Alumni who  were mentioned at the 

3ÃÈÏÏÌȭÓ ςπρψ Remembrance Day Service:  

 

The first three, John Wakefield, David Potts and Charles 

Cook are from WW1 and are the names that have recently 

been added to the additional Memorial. These names 

have been discovered as a result of research that John 

King and others have carried out, as well as following up 

enquiries that have come into the School. 

 

 

John Beauchamp Wakefield  
 

John (known as Jack to his 

family) was born in 1897 

and brought up in 

Addlestone, Surrey. He 

attended Tiffin on a 

scholarship between 1909 

and 1911 travelling by 

train from Addlestone 

each day to reach 

Kingston. In July 1911 he 

passed the London 

University Junior School 

Examination. His parents were no longer able to pay 

the fees for him to continue his education so on leaving 

he joined the company of Waring Ltd in Byfleet as a 

clerk. He stayed with this firm until he enlisted with the 

East Surrey Regiment in May 1915. 

After training he was transferred to the 8th Battalion, 

London Regiment (Post Office Rifles) and arrived in 

Flanders with his battalion in September 1916.He was 

promoted to the rank of Corporal. On 7th June 1917 his 

Battalion was involved in the assault on the Messines 

Ridge. During the course of the battle Jack was killed, 

probably in the region of Wytschaete. The Battalion 

lost some 500 men dead and wounded in this assault. 

His body was not recovered so he has no known grave 

but his name is recorded on the Menin Gate at Ypres. 

His name is also recorded on the Roll of Honour of St 

tŀǳƭΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ !ŘŘƭŜǎǘƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǾƛƭƭŀƎŜ ǿŀǊ 

memorial. He was just 19 when he died. 

 

David Ewart Potts  
Born in 1898 David lived in New Malden and attended 

Tiffin School between January 1908 and July 1911. On 

leaving he attended Kingston Grammar School 

between 1911 and 1914. The Tiffin school records 

show that he had an interest in English Literature. On 

leaving Kingston Grammar School he became a junior 

clerk for a press agency. 

He joined up in early 1916 and served with the 16TH 

Battalion of the London Regiment (vǳŜŜƴΩǎ 

Westminster Rifles). 

On 28th March 1918 he was reported missing 

somewhere between Gavrelle and Oppy  in the Pas-de- 

Calais, France. He had gone missing during the great 

Spring offensive of 1918 by the German Army. 



David Potts had in fact been taken prisoner and was in 

a German Field Hospital in Denain on the Western 

Front. Conditions were not good, with poor food and 

hygiene, and it was here that David contracted chronic 

gastritis. He died of sepsis on 2nd July 1918. 

He is buried in the Communal Cemetery in Denain 

alongside 153 other British prisoners of war. 

He was just 19 when he died. 

 

Charles Henry Cook 
Charles was born in 1874 and originally lived in Wood 

Street in Kingston. He attended Tiffin School between 

1885 and 1888 but the records do not tell us very much 

about his time at the school. 

It is not known what employment he took after leaving 

school but he did volunteer to serve with the 8th 

Terratorial Battalion of the East Surrey Regiment from 

1892. It was in this capacity that he served as a Private 

with the Terratorial Company of the East Surrey 

Regiment in the South African War (Boer War) 

ǊŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ƘƻƳŜ ƛƴ мфлмΦ IŜ ǿŀǎ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ vǳŜŜƴΩs 

South Africa Medal 1899-1902 with four clasps (South 

Africa 1901, Transvaal, Orange Free State and Cape 

Colony). 

On his return home it is again not known what 

employment he took but it was possibly of a technical 

aspect with the Post Office. He re-enlisted in January 

1915 and was immediately appointed to the Royal 

Engineers as a Sapper. By the end of 1915 he held the 

rank of Lance Corporal.  

There are no details of where he served during the war  

but in December 1918 he was sent to Murmansk, 

northern Russia , with the British and Allied 

Expeditionary Force. He died there of tuberculosis on 

1st March 1919 and is buried in the Commonwealth 

War Graves cemetery at Kem, Murmansk. 

He was aged 45 years when he died. 

 

The final name is from the WW2 Memorial. Until this 

year, the School had very little information on Peter Bevis 

apart from a short ten-line obituary in the Tiffinian. His 

nephew made contact with the School and showed a 

wealth of information on his RAF career including his log 

book and the last lŜǘǘŜǊ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ άƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘ 

ƻŦ Ƙƛǎ ŘŜŀǘƘέΥ 

Peter Edward Bevis  

Peter was born in 1921 

and lived in Kingston. He 

entered Tiffin in 

September 1933 and left 

in July 1939 having passed 

the General School 

Matriculation 

Examination with a 

distinction in 

Mathematics. 

His father, Edward, 

although not an Old Tiffinian, became involved in the 

Tiffin Music and Dramatic Society whilst his son was at 

the School. 

tŜǘŜǊΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ŎŀǊŘ ǊŜǾŜŀƭǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ƻƴƭȅ 

рΩнέ ǘŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ǎƳŀƭƭ ōǳƛƭŘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ǎƘƻǿs that he 

played Association Football for his house, Gordon. He 

was also a member of the Leander Sea Scouts troop in 

Kingston and probably joined the school Air Cadet 

squadron when it was formed when it was formed in 

1938. 

On leaving school he joined the Civil Service as a clerk 

in the Ministry of Food Wheat Commission, based 

during the war in Colwyn Bay, North Wales. 

He was called up into the RAF in May 1941. After initial 

training he was sent to South Africa in December 1941 

for Air Crew training. He was trained as a Navigator in 

the South African Air Force Navigation School outside 

Johannesburg. On completion of his training, and with 

the rank of Sergeant, he was appointed to 106 

Squadron, flying Lancaster bombers, based at  RAF 

Syerston near Newark in Nottinghamshire. The 

Squadron at that time was under the command of Guy 

Gibson who was later to gain fame as the leader of The 

5ŀƳōǳǎǘŜǊǎΦ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ hōǎŜǊǾŜǊΩǎ ƭƻƎ ōƻƻƪ Ŏƻƴǘŀƛƴǎ 

several signatures by Guy Gibson. 

On his very first mission over Germany  his Lancaster 

was badly shot up and on its return crash landed on a 

US Air Force base when the under carriage gave way.  

The log book records all of his missions. It is officially 

ǊŜŎƻǊŘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ ŀƛǊŎǊŀŦǘ ǿŀǎ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ 

to return to Syerston based upon his navigation and 

Mathematical skills. 

He was appointed to a temporary Commission as a 

Pilot Officer in April 1943. 

His final mission was on the night of 25/26 June 1943 

as part of a failed 473 bomber raid over Gelsenkirchen 

and Solingen. It is not completely clear what happened 



to his aircraft but it was probably shot down by a 

German night fighter in the early hours of 26 June, 

crashing into the sea off Zierikzee in the Netherlands. 

There were no survivors of the seven crew and the 

remains of the aircraft have never been located. 

His name is recorded on the RAF Memorial at 

Runnymede as well as in the School Hall. 

The School magazine in 1944 contains a very short and 

pithy obituary for Peter. We are indebted to his 

relative, also named Peter, who has provided most of 

the above details as well as photographs and the letter 

below, 

Peter Bevis was just 21 when he died.   

 

A letter, written by Peter Bevis, to be 
opened by his parents in the event of his 
death (which sadly occurred in 1943 ) 
 

Dear Mum and Dad 
 
I am afraid that, when this letter is read, I shall no 

longer be with you, for it is only to be opened in the 

event of my death, or one month after I have been 

reported missing.  Should I be taken prisoner, or at the 

end of hostilities, this letter will be burnt. 

 
However, should you continue to read, you will realise 

that I have handed on my task to someone else, so I 

should like, first of all, to thank you both for everything 

I have received from you, for the many sacrifices, many 

of them by no means small, that you made in order to 

prepare me for a better position than Dad ever had the 

chance to obtain.  Those sacrifices will not have been 

made in vain if, by my small endeavours, I can help to 

make this world a better place in which you can pass 

the remaining years of your life. 

 
I believe that, to the time of writing, I have done 

nothing that I would be ashamed of you knowing, I 

have never broken my word as a Scout, so please do 

not grieve too much for me, for I shall go to a place 

where war and unhappiness are unknown.  I anticipate 

that both Geoff and Ray will not be required, so they 

will be able to help you and make life more 

comfortable in the future. 

 
Any goods and chattels that belong, or may 

subsequently belong to me, I wish to leave to you both, 

to be disposed of as you consider best. 

 

The above clause was inserted to try to obviate any 

legal difficulties should anything be left to me at some 

future date. 

 
Finally, in conclusion, may I add that I volunteered for 

air-crew in the R.A.F. well knowing that I would, in all 

probability, not be with you when peace is declared.  I 

have no particular wish to die, but, as I have said, if I 

can help to make the world a better place for you both, 

and everyone else, then my sacrifice also will not be in 

vain.  You know how cowardly I would have felt had I 

deliberately gone into munitions and played for safety. 

 
I can only do my best, that I shall do at all time, I have 

enjoyed life immensely so far in the R.A.F., I have made 

many friends, and I have no regrets. 

 
There is nothing more to add now, I would quote 

wǳǇŜǊǘ .ǊƻƻƪŜΩǎ ǇƻŜƳΣ Ψ¢ƘŜ {ƻƭŘƛŜǊΩΣ ōǳǘ L Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǿŀƴǘ 

this letter to be too poetical, perhaps you may like to 

read it, it expresses my sentiments better than I could 

put them down now. 

 
Please give my best wishes to Geoff and Ray, relations 

and friends, and I wish you both long life, many friends, 

and all the very best of luck for the future.  I am sorry 

ƛǘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŀƭƭ ŜƴŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘƛǎΣ ōǳǘ άǿƘŀǘ ƛǎ ƻǊŘŀƛƴŜŘ ǿƛƭƭ 

ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǎǎέΦ 

 
God be with you and keep you safe, 
 
Your affectionate son, 
 
Peter 
 
9 October 1941 
 

 

John King, Tiffin School Archivist 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Kingston Schools Scout Group in the 1950s  
Kingston Schools Scout Group was open to boys from 

ōƻǘƘ YƛƴƎǎǘƻƴ DǊŀƳƳŀǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ¢ƛŦŦƛƴ .ƻȅǎΩ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ 

Jim Franks (1951) has sent in some photos of boys in the 

Group. Please click: https://goo.gl/h3CduL to see more 

photos. 

 

People 

Jamie Frost [2004 ] 

Congratulations to Dr Jamie Frost, Tiffin School Maths 

teacher and Tiffin alumnus, for winning the Pearson 

Teaching Award for Outstanding Use of Technology in 

Education (pictured above with Anita Rani, one of the 

presenters on the night.) The @DrFrostMaths online 

platform provides teaching resources, videos and a bank 

of exam questions, all free. 

Richard Harvey  [1972]  

Richard has released a new, 

very moving, composition 

with the Armistice Day 

Centenary in mind entitled 

Ψ¢ƘŜ ¦ƴƪƴƻǿƴ {ƻƭŘƛŜǊΩ. Here 

is the Youtube link to it: 

https://youtu.be/P2lUJpGjbnA 

Events for your diary  
15 December 2018 Thames Hare & Hounds Cross 

Country Race 

19 December 2018 Tiffin School Evening Carol Service 

4 April 2019 OT Spring Social Lunch 

28 June 2018 Summer Alumni Reunion 

11 July 2019 OT Summer Social Lunch 
 

Tiffinian Sport  

Old Tiffinian Rugby Club  

Tiffs 1s have enjoyed a solid start to the 2018/19 

campaign, despite reeling from the tragic news that club 

stalwart Pete Smith passed away in August. Pete was 

known to many at the club as a kind and supportive 

figure, travelling many miles each season to support the 

team, as well as keeping track of statistics. Tiffs have 

decided to honour Pete throughout the season and have 

included a tribute to him on their new 1st and 2nd team 

kits. He will be sorely missed. 

With a new captain, Thomas Carvill, and a number of 

fresh faces in the team, Tiffs could be forgiven for taking 

time to gel at the start of the season. A different playing 

pattern was also introduced by experienced coach, Andy 

Blackburn, but Tiffs have shown their flexibility and the 

new, direct approach brought instant rewards with two 

hard fought victories away at Old Georgians and 

Teddington. Close losses to the stronger teams in South 

West 3 followed with Tiffs going down to tough away 

losses at Portsmouth and Warlingham.  

As with every season, injuries have played their part but 

a welcome influx of young players from the school has 

paid dividends. Jake Fawssett (2018), Gavin Griffith (2018) 

and Josh Graham (2014) are enjoying stellar debut years 

at the club and are 3 of the top scoring players for the 1s. 

Comfortable home wins against Petersfield and Trojans 

followed a close encounter with demoted league leaders 

Winchester, which Tiffs ultimately lost having pushed 

right to the end. A recent away mauling of Andover (3-55) 

cemented Tiffs mid-table position in the league and also 

ƳŀǊƪŜŘ ŦƻǊƳŜǊ ŎŀǇǘŀƛƴ WŀŜ WŀƴƎΩǎ (2010) 100th 

appearance for the club.  

The 2s have enjoyed something of a renaissance this year 

because of this and have been guided by captain Sam 

Dowsett (2010) and vice captain Richard Sedgwick (2005). 

https://goo.gl/h3CduL
https://youtu.be/P2lUJpGjbnA


6 wins from 8 in the league have them in 3rd position in 

the league, with an array of University-returnees and 

older greybeards playing their part. 

 

The social scene at the club has also helped attract record 

numbers to Grists each week. A fully functional bar and a 

number of show-stopping events, including Ladies Day, 1s 

& 2s buddy day and the Christmas party on 15th Dec have 

brought a feel good factor to the club as it looks to grow 

further. The club is also supporting Stonewall this season, 

by wearing rainbow laces in an effort to raise awareness 

for LGBT discrimination in sport. 

The whole committee deserves credit for attracting much 

better availability than in previous years, with as many as 

47 players available for one particular weekend. The 1s 

will look to push on in the New Year, having already pretty 

much avoided relegation for another season, by 

attempting to take the scalps of a few big boys. Overall 

Tiffs 1s can be pleased that a young team is shaking up 

the league and moving in the right direction after a 

disappointing season last year. 

Alex Cassidy (2009) 

Old Tiffinians Rugby Football Club Rugby 

Lunch, in honour of the late Peter Smith  

Our dear friend, OTRFC Club Chairman and all-round Old 

Tiffinian stalwart, Peter Smith, passed away in August. He 

was a great man, a true gentleman, a pillar of Old 

Tiffinians Rugby and one of his many duties was 

organising the VP and Ex-Players Lunches.  

We decided that it was only right and proper to continue 

with the Lunches and Gordon Mylchreest and John 

Wright agreed to take over the organisation and some 41 

members sat down to a Nepalese Curry provided by our 

good friends at  the Ferry Gurkha Restaurant in Thames 

Ditton.  Others joined us afterwards as they had either 

ŎƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǿƻǊƪ ƻǊ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǘƘŜȅ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƭƛƪŜ ŎǳǊǊȅΗ  

We had a most enjoyable Lunch. Many and varied stories 

were told about Peter, there was some sadness but 

mainly laughter and to crown it all the First XV won in fine 

style and those present collected a sum of £400.00 which 

was donated to the British Heart Foundation using the 

JustGiving Page set-up by Jamie McNicholas and which 

can be found at https://goo.gl/VJ27uS 

 

Plans are well in hand to organise the next Lunch on 

Saturday 9th February 2019 when the First XV will be 

playing Portsmouth RFC and so please be sure to put the 

date in your diaries. 

John Wright 

Old Tiffinian Football Club  

For a club that has been established longer than Real 

Madrid, you would have thought we should have been 

able to master the art of pre-season friendlies preparing 

us for the times ahead. But, as ever, it has been a typically 

mountainous start to the Old Tiffs season - a lot of ups 

and downs. The 1st XI started unbeaten for the whole 

pre-season and the first weeks of the regular, scoring 

heaps of goals, but have had some close results in recent 

weeks. The 2nd XI had a winless pre-season and lost the 

first two games, but are unbeaten in the league since. The 

3rd XI, with a similar record, are competing well in their 

newfound Division 5 South, while the 4th XI are struggling 

somewhat after promotion to Division 7 South this year. 

Our 5th XI are gradually finding their feet in their debut 

season and are starting to post a few high scoring games. 

Finally, our Vets are experiencing mixed results in both 

their friendlies and their league campaign. 

It is always difficult trying to expand and rebuild a squad 

after a long summer break. There is inevitably a lot of 

interest to play for a team when the sun is shining and 

ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ƪƛŎƪƛƴƎ ŀ ōŀƭƭ Řƻǿƴ ŀǘ DǊƛǎǘΩǎ ŀǘ ŀ с-a-side 

tournament, potentially with a beverage in hand at the 

BBQ after. However, the real club stalwarts are defined 

by those who turn up week-in, week-out and are willing 

to trek to Croydon, or Reigate, or Bexley Heath, no matter 

who the opponents may be. OTFC are proud to say that 

https://goo.gl/VJ27uS


we have discovered a lot of those over the summer, and 

a positive number of recent ex-Tiffinians joining (some 

even re-joining) the club - from as recently as 2015, and 

as far back as 1994. This influx of players however, does 

not mean we are not looking to expand even further, and 

have increasingly strong and active connections with the 

school. OTFC are in the process of organising a friendly 

with the current Tiffin Sixth Form for the New Year and 

would welcome any current sixth formers or recent 

leavers to get in touch if they wish to participate. We 

really look forward to meeting and playing against them 

to help give them a taste of what Saturday afternoon 

football is about. The general hope is that experienced 

years will win out over youthful pace, but let the 

challenge commence... 

The recent OTFC Christmas Dinner was particularly 

memorable due to the advent (pun intended) of handing 

out the new OTFC supporters scarf, which are to be 

awarded to our most committed supporters (modelled 

below by our 1st XI captain Dicky Bostelmann, on a recent 

winter walk training session). It is always really fulfilling to 

give something back to our friends and family who are 

regulars to the sideline, who actively support us through 

our wins and losses. 

 

We can now formally announce the destination of our 

Summer Tour is to Lille, in northern France. This historical 

weekend in the club's calendar will be held on 9th-12th 

August 2019 and is looking to contain at least one match 

against local opposition, as well as a stadium tour at LOSC, 

currently 4th place in the French Ligue 1. Please contact 

oldtiffiniansfc@hotmail.co.uk for more details, or if you 

have any contacts in and around the Lille area who would 

be interested in giving some local guidance to some 

friendly footballers! 

Tom Nichols (2011) 

Tiffin Golf Society   

Tiffin Golf Society continues to flourish, our 

last meeting at Hindhead Golf Club being 

particularly well received. There is a short 

winter break before our next meeting at 

Effingham on January 3rd 2019.  

New members continue to swell our numbers and we are 

always happy to welcome staff, parents, Old Tiffinians 

and current boys. Feel free to contact Martin Williams if 

you need further information. 

mwilliams@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk 

We were very sad to hear that Allan Piggott, who ran the 

Tiffin Golf Society for many decades, passed away on 

20th November 2018. 

School News 
Tiffin School Drama Product ion  

Oliver! - the musical that everyone knows and loves - is 

coming to Tiffin School, running from 11-14 February 

2019.  

  
 

Rehearsals are now underway for what we are hoping will 

be a repeat of the stunning success that the school had in 

2016 with Les Misérables. With lead roles played by boys 

ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳƴƎŜǎǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘŜǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ƎǊƻǳǇǎΣ ƛǘΩǎ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ 

be a very exciting production!  

Consider Yourself invited to the best musical in Kingston - 

and Pick A Ticket Or Two (up) at 

www.ticketsource.co.uk/tiffinschool, or alternatively 

email boxoffice@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk. Tickets range 

from £3 - £15 and there are five performances, including 

a matinee on Wednesday 13th. WŜΩǊŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǎŜƭƭ ƻǳǘ 

quickly, so be quick! 

 

 

 

mailto:oldtiffiniansfc@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:mwilliams@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk
http://www.ticketsource.co.uk/tiffinschool
mailto:boxoffice@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk


Tiffin School Rugby  Report  

Tiffin rugby has had a successful start to the half term 

with some fine results. A Saturday block against St 

DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ ²ŜȅōǊƛŘƎŜ ŜƴŘŜŘ ŦƛƴŜƭȅ ōŀƭŀƴŎŜŘ with some 

excellent Tiffin victories including all matches at home. 

The 1st XV continue to improve and although lost to St 

DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎΣ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƻǊŜƭƛƴŜ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ Řƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻȅǎ ƧǳǎǘƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ 

they deserved more than the one try scored. The 

promising performance was built on further on 

Wednesday where the 1st XV recorded a fine win against 

Gordons school. The team will be looking to capitalise on 

this victory with another one this Saturday against 

Windsor. Special mention must go to Huw Morris who has 

been invited to train with the Wales U19 team; a fine 

achievement indeed. 

 

Tiffin dominates a collision against Gordons 

 

A Tiffin player leaps like a salmon to claim a lineout 

 

 

 

St Georges Results:  Gordons Results: 

1st XV LOST  1st XV WON 

2nd XV LOST    

U16A WON    

U15A LOST    

U15B LOST    

U14A WON    

U14B WON    

U13A WON    

U13B WON    
 

The U13s continue their fine run of form with wins against 

{ǘ DŜƻǊƎŜΩǎ ŀƴŘ wǳǘƭƛǎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΦ ¢ƘŜƛǊ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ƴƻǿ 

stands at 10 wins, the Cragg Cup won and 1 draw. They 

have lost one game since October 2017! We hope the 

ōƻȅǎ ƪŜŜǇ ƛǘ ǳǇ ŀƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƭŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ 

heads! A full report of the Cragg Cup win is below. 

The afternoon of the inaugural Cragg Cup could not have 

been better scripted, almost as if there was a celestial 

influence over events. Firstly, as if arranged by above, the 

weather was glorious. And secondly, the significance of 

the background to the event was appreciated and it felt 

like the spirit of ex-1st XV captain Matt Cragg was alive. 

5ŜōōƛŜ /ǊŀƎƎΣ aŀǘǘΩs mother, addressed all participants 

to explain the sad story of his sudden death at the age of 

just 21. She also spoke of how important playing rugby at 

Tiffin was to Matt and how special it is for her and the 

Cragg Family that the tournament is played in his name. 

She struck the right chord prior to the start of the first 

matches and certainly inspired the Tiffin teams. Tiffin A 

began well, winning both group games against Rutlish and 

Gunnersbury and progressed to the Cup semi-final where 

we faced Wallington. At full time in that game, the teams 

were locked at one score each and the match went to 

sudden death overtime. The robust Wallington defence 

that we had struggled to break through in normal time, 

showed a rare weakness and we advanced into their 22, 

probably for only the second time in the match. Good 

support and continuity meant that Tiffin applied 

extended pressure during a passage of play in which we 

kept the ball for 8 or 9 phases. Following strong attacks 

down both flanks, the more direct route proved effective 

and a prop barged through the middle, with two 

defenders hanging off him, to score the decisive try. 

John Fisher awaited in the final and Tiffin got off to a flying 

start, scoring three unanswered tries in the opening 

couple of minutes. Fisher scored either side of halftime to 

get back into the contest, but the Tiffin response was 

ruthless. Resilient defence kept any more Fisher threats 

out and two more tries of our own put the game beyond 



them. The Cragg Cup replaces the Brown Trophy that has 

been a permanent fixture on the Tiffin calendar for 

decades and it was in 1989 that Tiffin last won that 

tournament. Furthermore, given how difficult it was for 

aǊǎ /ǊŀƎƎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ DǊƛǎǘΩǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǎƛƴŎŜ 

aŀǘǘΩǎ ǇŀǎǎƛƴƎ п ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻΣ ƛǘ ǿŀs so nice for her to see 

such a spirited and successful performance from the Tiffin 

side. Better still was the manner in which both Tiffin A and 

B teams engaged in conversation with her during the 

event. At the end of the day, she said that on an afternoon 

ƻŦ ƳƛȄŜŘ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴǎΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ƴƛŎŜ ǘƻ ŦŜŜƭ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀǘ DǊƛǎǘΩǎ 

again and that she had supported them with the same 

ŜƴŜǊƎȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƘŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ aŀǘǘΩǎ ǘŜŀƳΦ 9ŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 

15-man squad was outstanding and played with courage, 

camaraderie, skill and most importantly, enjoyment. On 

so many levels, it was a performance to be proud of and 

it is so pleasing that the first name to be engraved on the 

Cragg Cup will be Tiffin. 

 

Andy Blackburn, Head of Sport 

Tiffin School Cross Country  - The Judge Cup  

The 70th running of the Judge Cup was host to some of the 

finest teams in the South East on Wednesday 28th 

November at Grists. Despite the inclement weather, a 

bracing breeze and some horizontal dampness the event 

went very well for both athletes and officials alike. The 

school started with year 7s who battled home strongly 

after a testing first leg. The older A team runners worked 

their way through the field to bring us home in a 

creditable 8th School.  The B team provided a similar 

concluding barnstorming performance to finish the 7th B 

team.  

We will be running an alumni event to commemorate the 

75th anniversary of the Judge Cup in 2023.  

Robin Shaw, Cross Country Master 

Alumni Sports Shirts on display in the 

Tiffin School Sports Hall:  

As part of improving the participation and performances 

in sport, Kapilan Balasubramaniam (2004), Tiffin alumnus 

and sports master, has displayed a number of framed 

sports shirts in the Sports Hall. The display celebrates the 

successes of former pupils in order to encourage present 

and future Tiffinians to aspire to something greater, in 

whatever sport they chose to pursue. If you have had any 

representative sporting honours, please could you send 

the School a representative shirt to further encourage 

sport at the School? Your success will help the boys to 

understand what hard work and dedication might bring. 

To contact Kapilan, please email him at: 

kbalasubramaniam@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk 

  

  

Alec Stewart (1981) 

England Cricket 1996 

.ǊŜƴŘŀƴ hΩ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭ (1997) 

Warwickshire CCC 2002 

  

  

.ǊŜƴŘŀƴ hΩ/ƻƴƴŜƭƭ όмффтύ 

Warwickshire CCC 2000-3 

Arun Harinath (2005) 

Surrey County Cricket Club 

2007 - present 

  

mailto:kbalasubramaniam@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk


  

Tom Harris (2007) 

Cambridge University 2009 

& 2010 

Muhunthan Harinath (2009) 

England U19 Cricket 

  

  

Ralph Street (2009) 
 

GB Orienteering 2008 

Tom Gibbs (2012) 
 

GB Gymnastics 2009 
 

  

Aaron Cheng (2012) 

England Badminton 

Cameron McGeehan (2013) 

Norwich City F.C 2013 

  

  

Felix Crowther (2015) 

GB Sailing 

Luca Plastow (2020) 

GB U17 Fencing ς Foil 

 

Tiffin School Boat Club  

 

TSBC have started the 2018-19 season by entering 

Kingston and Teddington Heads, both rowed on our home 

stretches from Hampton to Kingston. With more boys and 

girls rowing again this year we fielded a number of crews 

across all age divisions. We had some solid mid-table 

results, an impressive 2nd in J18 singles from the captain 

of boats and an impressive win in J15 doubles (see 

photo).  

TSBC is expecting two new boats to accommodate our 

growing membership. These will arrive in the New Year. 

The quad will be named the Spirit of '65 after those 

Tiffinians that raced so impressively at Henley Royal in 

1965 and who have continued to support and help fund 

the boat club. The Parents Committee have  also worked 

hard to support the club and raised funds for our new 

double. 

Alex Di Luzio, Head of Rowing 

School Badminton  

The school Under 19 badminton team has had a good 

term with teams being selected from a very strong squad 

of the 15 or so players who have made up the 1st and 2nd 

±LΦ ²ƛƴǎ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ IƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΣ wD{ DǳƛƭŘŦƻǊŘ ŀƴŘ Y/{ 

Wimbledon will have lulled the boys into a false sense of 

well-being before they meet the staff side at the end of 

the term.  Martin Williams 


